
 

 

  
 

 

HIGHWAYS – in the city of 
CANTERBURY

THE KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (VARIOUS ROADS, DISTRICT OF 
CANTERBURY) (WAITING RESTRICTIONS AND STREET PARKING 
PLACES) (CONSOLIDATION) ORDER 2023 (AMENDMENT NO 11) 
ORDER 2025 

Notice is hereby given that KENT COUNTY COUNCIL propose to make the above 
Order under sections 1(1), 2(1) to (3), 3(2), 4(1) and (2), 32(1), 35(1), 45, 46, 49 and 
53 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, and of all other enabling powers, and after 
consultation with the chief officer of police in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 to 
the Act. 

The effect of the Order is to amend the Kent County Council (Various Roads, District 
of Canterbury) (Waiting Restrictions and Street Parking Places) (Consolidation) Order 
2023 by introducing new or varying existing parking and waiting restrictions on the 
following lengths of road in the Canterbury district: 

Canterbury 

Starle Close Transfer Starle Close from the All Saints residents’ parking zone 
to the St Gregory’s zone 

Longport Change one on-street parking bay to a bay reserved for 
car club vehicles. 

Kemsing Gardens New yellow lines in Kemsing Gardens 

Ashford Road Extend double yellow lines at the entrance to the Community Hall 

Herne Bay 

Central Parade Prohibit returning within four hours in electric vehicle 
parking bay 

Full details are contained in the draft order which, together with a statement of the 
Council’s reasons for proposing to make the order, maps showing the locations and a 
copy of the orders which will be amended by the proposed order, may be examined 
online at www.canterbury.gov.uk/consultations 

If you wish to object to, or support, the proposed changes you should email your 
response, clearly stating your reasons, to transportation@canterbury.gov.uk 
or write to the Head of Transport and Environment, Canterbury City Council, 
14 Rose Lane, Canterbury, CT1 2UR. Your submission must be received by noon 
on 29 May 2025. 

If you have any questions concerning the proposals, or require 
further information, please email the above address. 

This Notice is published on behalf of Kent County Council, 
Highways and Transportation, Enterprise and Environment, 
County Hall, Maidstone, ME14 2XQ. 
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